February 10, 2010
Peer Advisor Application Committee
Student Academic Affairs

College of Letters and Science 

University of California at Santa Barbara

Santa Barbara, CA  93106 

Re: Chris Condron
Dear Madam/Sir:  

It is a great pleasure to write in behalf of Chris Condron. He stands out as one of the most exceptional young men I have ever had the pleasure of knowing, and I cannot think of a better candidate to be a Peer Advisor here at UCSB. 

I have known Chris for over one and a half years in several capacities, and the longer I have watched this young man, the more impressed I have become. He truly stands out as one of the hardest working, intelligent and creative people in his age group. On top of that, he has a wonderful sense of humor and a generosity of spirit that bodes well for his becoming one of the best Peer Advisors that UCSB has. 

I first came to know Chris when he did such an outstanding job in my large lecture class (Soc 152A, the Sociology of Human Sexuality) that I invited him to be in the small honors course (Soc 152B) that I hold the next quarter for the best 18 students from the large 152A class of the prior quarter. It was in the honors class that I first came to know Chris well and to respect his intelligence, integrity and deep concern for humanity. This small class is a discussion class and Chris made many intelligent and creative contributions. I got to see Chris thinking “on his feet,” and was very impressed with how quickly he formulates complex ideas and expresses them clearly. 

Next, I invited Chris to be in Soc 152C, which is a small course that creates the website called www.SexInfoOnLine.com. Chris is one of the webmasters for that website, and he does a wonderful job. I also invited him to be a member of my 12 student “grader team,” which marks the exams for the 600 to 650 students who take Soc 152A each quarter. Chris was always reliable and careful in his work as a webmaster and a grader. 

In response to your explicit questions, Chris is very mature for his years, with an excellent sense of judgment based on a careful pondering of the choices at hand. He is very thoughtful and wise in his decisions; and this inspires confidence in the people with whom he works. He loves education and has a very positive attitude about his classes—along with the university as a whole. He is Vice Chair of the Isla Vista Community Relationships Committee, and is very concerned about not only UCSB but also the larger community. He volunteers at the Isla Vista Teen Center and the Isla Vista Youth Projects, where he puts in a lot of work because of his love for helping others. 

Chris is quite skillful in his use of the English language in both spoken and written forms. He has a mature and gentle tone of voice that communicates volumes about his personality. He is a cheerful, humorous and outgoing person, leading people to like him and enjoy working with him. Chris loves interacting with other people and he is one of the most diligent and honest people you could hope to know. He relates well to many different types of people from all sorts of ethnic backgrounds. He also carries responsibility well and takes his projects extremely seriously, working carefully and with attention to detail. He is forward looking in attaining his long-term goals of becoming a physician in order to help others have better lives. 

By now it should be abundantly clear that Chris is an exceptional person. He stands out among his peers as a very serious and honest person who is using his years at the university very effectively. He loves challenges and wants to gain ever-increasing numbers of skills as the years pass. Chris earns my highest recommendation: He will be an outstanding Peer Advisor. If I can be of any further help to you, please do not hesitate to phone me at (805) 967-4995. 

Sincerely,

John D. Baldwin

Professor

